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IMPORTANT TRAVEL ADVISORY

In view of the risks posed by a surge in COVID-19 cases in the region, all Bhutanese
are advised to avoid ex-country travel until further notice.

Travel for emergency reasons shall be facilitated subject to approval by the National
COVID-19 Task Force (NC19TF).

Individuals permitted to undertake ex-country travel should strictly follow COVID-19
safety protocols at all times. It is mandatory that all Bhutanese register with the
Department of Immigration before leaving the country. Bhutanese are also advised to
register with the nearest Bhutanese Mission/ Embassy/ Consulate on arrival at the
place of their destination (contact details are available at https://www.mfa.gov.bt).

Zmber Secretary

Copy to:
1. The Hon’ble Minister, Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Thimphu.
2. The Hon’ble Minister, Ministry of Health, Thimphu.
3. The Hon’ble Minister, MoLHR, Thimphu.
4. The Chairpersons, Regional COVID-19 Task Force, Phuentsholing and

Samdrup Jongkhar.
The Secretary, Ministry of Health, Thimphu.
The Director General, Dol, MoHCA, Thimphu
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